SOUTH POINT HIGH SCHOOL

An ISO 45001:2018 Certified Institution Affiliated to Central Board of Secondary Education

Circular No.44/P&G/2020-21

February 04, 2021

Circular for Parents / Guardian of the pupils of Classes VI to XII

Dear Parents / Guardian,

You are aware that the Government of West Bengal has announced that the schools can reopen from February 12, 2021 for Classes IX to XII. To begin with our focus will be on Classes X and XII who we will call to School on a rotational basis from February 12, 2021. The Practice Test for these classes will also be held onsite in School from February 18, 2021. We will continue with Practical classes as well as remedial and reinforcement classes after they complete writing the Practice Test. We will continue to have some classes as well as some assessments in the online mode for Classes X and XII.

We will also bring Classes IX and XI to School for a brief period in the month of February, 2021 such that gaps in teaching can be made up. As of now, we plan to begin the Annual Examination of Classes IX and XI from March 02, 2021, which is to be held in the School.

Classes for the Middle School as well as the final evaluation process for the Second Term will continue in the online mode, till further notification from the Government is received. We will begin the evaluation process in the third week of February and it is expected to continue till the third week of March, 2021. There will be enough gaps for the pupils such that they do not tire themselves out.

Detailed schedules will be shared shortly for the above. We will also share the details of the steps and measures we are undertaking to keep our pupils safe under the given circumstances. We are taking numerous steps to ascertain that all stakeholders remain safe as well as make the most of the Academic transactions planned from February 12, 2021 in the premises.

Thank you.

Principal